OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

SEP 29 2018

To the Members of the California State Assembly:
I am returning Assembly Bill 1437 without my signature.

This bill would create a new process to centralize criminal record clearances for
employees of an owner of multiple licensed residential facilities.

The Department of Social Services has two simple processes for transferring employee
criminal record clearances among facilities run by the same owner, one of which is nearly

identical to this bill. A third process is unnecessary.

Sincerely,
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